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District Officers: 
District Governor: Mitchell Semans  
5200 N 150 E  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219-508-1224  
Bogey2308@gmail.com 
   
 
1ST VDG/CC: Nick Gonzalez  
3204 Teresa St  
Portage, IN 46368  
(C ) 219.588.4893  
Nsg1917@yahoo.com  
 
2nd VDG: Stephen Helmken  
6522 W Laura Lane  
LaPorte, IN 46350  
(H) 219.879.2529  
( C ) 219.561.3561  
Lionstephenjh@gmail.com 
 
Cabinet Secretary: Carolyn Laviolette 
3017 Bender Street 
Portage, IN 46368 
(H) 219-508-1224  
( C ) 219-741-2340 

lioncarolynlaviolette@outlook.com 
 

Cabinet Treasurer: Tiffany Nagai  
1755 E 400 N  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219.716.3844  
Tiffanypressel@hotmail.com  
 
   
 
Newsletter Editor: Whitney Martin  
P.O. BOX 223  
La Crosse, IN 46348  
( C ) 219.393.8913  
Wls.whitney@gmail.com 
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Greetings fellow Lions of 25A  

I hope you are all energized and ready to start the new Lions year.  I would like to commend all of you for 

overcoming the challenges we had last year and finding new ways to answer our motto “WE SERVE”.  As we 

plan for this year, I want Lions to Strike Back against all the negatives and turn those challenges into 

opportunities.  We have the resources, we have very talented and intelligent Lions, and most of all we have 

HEART.  Find it in yourself to grow as a Lion, find it in your fellow club members, your friends and 

family.  What does it mean to grow as a Lion?  Well, to me it means learning new things, learning new ways to 

do things and bring Lions to the forefront of your community.  It means putting in that little extra time to help 

someone, the little extra time to learn a new role, to expand your horizons.  It means encouraging a stranger 

to become a Lion and helping existing Lions succeed in their roles.  It means supporting your club President 

and club officers, your district Leadership, State Leadership and Lions Club International Leadership.  It means 

doing one more service project, one more fundraiser or just being there as a shoulder of support.  And, most 

of all, it means taking PRIDE in being a Lion and letting everyone know about it.  WE DO GOOD 

THINGS!!!!  Let’s shout it out loud.  I encourage you all to put what you are doing in the newsletter, lets utilize 

that resource.  I encourage you all to enquire about Indiana Lions Foundation matching funds, lets utilize that 

resource.  I encourage you all to ask about Ed Paine and Helping Hands, lets utilize that resource.  I encourage 

you all to call on your State Project and Foundation Trustees, lets utilize that resource.  The more we do 

together and help one another the more successful we are going to be.  And the more FUN we will have.  

We have several events coming up, July 24th is the first council meeting at the Quality Inn in LaPorte.  If you 

have never been to a council meeting and would like to see District Governors in action (because you are 

thinking of becoming one yourself, hint hint) this is a great way to see what is going on in the state.  Following 

the council meeting is District 25A Banner Night hosted by the Hamlet Lions Club.  Please join us for a fun 

evening as we honor past and present District Governor, highlight this years District Cabinet and just plain old 

great fellowship with other Lions.  

Lion Wendy Semans, State and District Chair for Women’s Development, is planning a Woman’s Symposium 

on August 29th at Wanatah Lions Park.  Check out the flyer in this newsletter.  

There are all sorts of things going on, and quite a few clubs participating or hosting 4th of July events, go to 

them and show your support of all Lions.  The Hamlet Lions Club will open up their eat stand for the week of 

the Starke County Fair July 11th thru the 18th, 7am to 10pm.  I can go on and on about all the events we are 

doing but then you wouldn’t read the rest of the Newsletter.  

 

Lastly, I would like to thank all of you that have stepped up to be officers in your club and district, thank you all 

for asking someone to join Lions and thank you all for taking the time to make service and fundraising projects 

a success.  The perpetual circle of Service, Membership, and Leadership is what’s going to keep us going as 

Lions, keep us involved in our communities and our hearts full.  Thank you for all you do.   

 

May the Lions be with you and God Bless  

 

DG Mitchell D. Semans 
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Greetings fellow Lions!  
Welcome to a new Lions year. Let me begin by wishing a strong year to my fellow Cabinet members: DG Mitch, 2VDG Steve, 
CS Carolyn & CT Tiffany. I believe this will be an excellent year! 
Last month, I had the privilege of attending VDG training in Indianapolis. During the weekend, each incoming District 
Governor gave his club visit presentation. (No females in 2021-22 DG group for Indiana) I have heard DG Mitch speak before, 
but his presentation made me ponder a bit. Many clubs are hurting for numbers, which in turn affects club leadership. All 3 
components of the Global Action Team tie together: Service, Membership, Leadership. 
What’s the best way to attract new members? Plan a service project. Not just a food fundraiser, but doing something to help 
the community. Eyeglass screening, roadside cleanup, planting trees. People will see you serving and want to be a Lion. As 
new members join, you’ll have ideas for new projects. Once you retain new members, you’ll have a chance to develop new 
leaders. New club presidents, new zone chairs, future District Governors. 
Thank you all for your outstanding service to your communities. As 1st Vice District Governor, I will visit as many clubs as I 
can. Or at least get to Zone meetings in areas I have not visited. Start working on your chants now; before you know it will 
be March and time for the Crown Point Lions to try to retain their traveling trophy!  
Yours in Lionism,  
 
1VDG Nick Gonzalez  
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Pictured is Lion Sally Davis, President of the Hobart Lions. Our club recently had a very successful Steak Sale. We did so well 
that we needed new ideas to use our surplus to help our city. We contacted several organizations around the city and came 
up with a plan. We chose several organizations to which we would provide monetary donations or purchase items of which 
they are in need. We invited members of these organizations to our Officer Installation Picnic and presented each with a 
donation. Profits from our Steak Sale helped the following groups:  
 
·        Hobart Food Pantry – we were able to provide food for Hobart residents  
·        Pack Away Hunger – we provided 3,333 meals to Lake, Porter, & La Porte County residents  
·        Hobart ROTC – we assisted with the purchase of a new trailer  
·        Hobart Police K-9 Unit – we helped them purchase food and medical supplies for 2 new pups; the unit recently had 2 
dog retire  
·        Exceptional Equestrian – we helped them purchase a new building; they bring joy to people through horse riding  
·        Hobart Fire Department – we purchased 10 new rapid-water life vests; each fire truck around the city will now be 
equipped with one 
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How big of a problem is Diabetes?  Diabetes is the 7th leading cause of 
death in the US.  Here is some information so you know what it is and 
who is affected: 

  

Diabetes is a group of diseases characterized by high blood sugar. When a person has diabetes, 
the body either does not make enough insulin (type 1) or is unable to properly use insulin (type 2). 
When the body does not have enough insulin or cannot use it properly, blood sugar (glucose) 
builds up in the blood. Prediabetes is a condition in which blood sugar is higher than normal but 
not high enough to be classified as diabetes. 

  

Fast Facts on Diabetes 

 
Diabetes 

• Total: 34.2 million people have diabetes (10.5% of the US population) 

• Diagnosed: 26.9 million people, including 26.8 million adults 

• Undiagnosed: 7.3 million people (21.4% are undiagnosed) 

Prediabetes 

• Total: 88 million people aged 18 years or older have prediabetes (34.5% of the adult US 
population) 

• 65 years or older: 24.2 million people aged 65 years or older have prediabetes 

Diabetes is many times connected to obesity, but can hit anyone, to include kids that are not 
obese.  I am available to visit your clubs to provide a program about Diabetes and Diabetes 
Awareness. 
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Welcome New Members 
 
 

Merrillville Lions Club:  
Portia McDade 

Sponsor Ellen Hennessy 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Members that have completed their Service  
 

South Haven Lions 
 Lion Jean Reisinger  

 


